110 W. Clark Street Oxford, GA 30054 Phone 770-786-7004 Fax 770-786-2211 www.oxfordgeorgia.org



Incorporated December 23, 1839

Mayor Jerry S. Roseberry City Manager Bob Schwartz City Clerk Lauran Willis

Tuesday, January 28, 2014

Ms. Georgette Izen 704 A Emory Street Oxford, Georgia 30054

Dear Ms. Izen:

You need to know that, at the request of Councilmember David Eady, City Council discussed your concerns about the dust and noise associated with the construction of Fleming Hall on the Oxford College campus. Council spent time during our January 21st meeting to review your concerns. Council asked that we relay your concerns to the Oxford College administration. We have asked the College to work with their contractor to do what they can to minimize the effect this project has on your property.

As you know the building is pretty much closed in now so much of the noise has been reduced. The final landscaping will be done toward the end of the project and that may generate some additional noise at that time.

The College and the contractor are on a schedule to have the Fleming Hall dormitory ready for students to live in by August which is the reason they have been working so hard to stay on schedule. Please contact me if you have any questions or additional concerns.

Sincerely,

Bob Schwartz City Manager

c: City Council